REFERRAL NUMBER 2013-05


For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
Manzeene Village, Lara 
Proponent:
Dacland Pty Ltd
Description of Project:


The Manzeene Village proposal comprises redevelopment of approximately 60 hectares of land in Lara, bounded by Kees Road to the north-east, O’Halloran’s Road to the west, Patullos Road to the south and existing urban development to the east. The land, currently in some 25 lots and used for low-density rural living, is to be developed for conventional density residential purposes, including a neighbourhood commercial precinct and associated infrastructure including roads, power and drainage.
Decision:

The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required for the Manzeene Village project as described in the referral accepted on 12 March 2013.

Reasons for Decision:

· While remnant vegetation of an endangered ecological community is present on the site, it is highly fragmented and substantially modified. As it is not known to provide important habitat for any species listed under the Flora and Fauna Guarantee Act 1988, the potential effects of vegetation clearance are considered to be of local significance only. 

· Potential effects on water quality and waterways arising from any necessary drainage or flood mitigation works, including downstream effects in Hovell’s Creek, can be effectively minimised through best-practice stormwater treatment and design.

· As the likely effects are both limited in scope and straightforward, the planning scheme amendment process under the Planning and Environment Act 1987 will enable sufficient consideration of potential effects arising from the proposed development.
Date of Decision:
13 May 2013















